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FACILITIES MEETING MINUTES i 
 

New Bedford Public Schools 

Paul Rodrigues Administration Building 

455 County Street, Room 119 

New Bedford, MA 02740 
 

Facilities Subcommittee Meeting 

November 5, 2020  

5:00pm – 6:00pm 
 

Present: Mr. Bruce Oliveira, Mr. Joshua Amaral  

Also in attendance: Mr. Andrew O’Leary, Mr. Al Oliveira 
 

The meeting commenced at 5:08 pm. 
 

The minutes from the September 10, 2020 Facilities Subcommittee Meeting were reviewed. Voted unanimously 

on a motion by Mr. Amaral and seconded by Mr. Bruce Oliveira to approve the minutes. 
 

Mr. Al Oliveira presented the Districts Custodial Covid-19 communication plan. Mr. Al Oliveira explained that 

Facilities is requiring weekly Custodial reports outlining chemicals and supply orders, scrubber status, positioning 

and cleaning of units.  
 

Mr. Al Oliveira updated the status of the work that Facilities is performing per the Bala reports and presented a 

list/chart of air scrubbers dispersed throughout the district. Mr. Al Oliveira spoke about work that Facilities and 

its vendors have completed as part of the “District Wide Mechanical Equipment Repair Report”. These tasks 

include repairs or new installations to ventilation, supply/return units and control boards. Mr. Al Oliveira also 

mentioned that the district was embarking on a new pilot program at the Hayden McFadden School to install 

common area ventilation/UV units that destroy potential harmful microbials.  

 

Mr. Al Oliveira reviewed the maintenance work order charts and graphs and spoke about the new process of 

updating each school Principal. This process was enacted due to Mr. Bruce Oliveira’s question last meeting 

requesting how Facilities communicates with the schools regarding work orders. A sample email was presented 

to the committee.  

 

Mr. Al Oliveira mentioned that High School hot water issue was corrected earlier in the day. A circulator pump 

was faulty and was replaced. The plumbing vendor would also be replacing the original faucets throughout the 

school.  

 

Mr. Al Oliveira presented a sample Electrical Upgrades assessment report. Mr. Al Oliveira mentioned that the 

report was a draft and that a final report would be shared with the committee once completed. Mr. Bruce Oliveira 

confirmed the draft report, but questioned the status of the Pacheco School. Mr. Al Oliveira mentioned that he 

would review each GGD item and update the report. 
 

Voted unanimously on a motion by Mr. Bruce Oliveira and seconded by Mr. Amaral to adjourn.  
 

The meeting adjourned at 5:55 pm. 

 

____Al Oliveira   

Al Oliveira 

Director of Facilities 
 

 

i The Open Meeting Law requires public bodies to create and approve minutes in a timely manner. A “timely manner” is considered to be within the next 
three public body meetings or 30 days from the date of the meeting, whichever is later, unless the public body can show good cause for further delay 

 












































